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· WED – SEPTEMBER 3
· WED – SEPTEMBER 3
· SAT – SEPTEMBER 6
· 3-5 OCTOBER
· SUN – NOVEMBER 2
· JULY 3 – JULY 8, 2004


DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 for 7.00 pm

PROGRAM & FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE MEETING – United Service Club 6 pm

TRASH & TREASURE – River City Centre, Settlement Rd., The Gap

DISTRICT 24 CONFERENCE – Novotel Hotel, Brighton-le-Sands, N.S.W 

GIFT FAIR

57TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

– New York City



Start Spreading the News!
What could be better than a Convention hotel in New York Clty?  Located just steps from Times Square and right in the centre of New York’s theatre district, near the hustle and bustle of the Fashion District and the wonderful shops of Fifth Avenue, minutes from Wall Street, Lincoln Centre, the Empire State Building, Rockefeller Centre, Carnegie Hall, Madison Square Gardens and the Diamond District.

Get that New York experience at Convention 2004

FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Dear Zontians,

I know we will be addressing this elsewhere in the newsletter and also at the meeting, but I did want to thank you all for the support for the Babette Stephens Women of Achievement Awards on Friday 22nd.  The event had had a somewhat chequered path, going backwards, as you will be aware, from the 29th.   The concept is sound but I think we still need some fine tuning to turn it into the significant occasion we envisaged! That said however, it was a good night, including as it did, a breathtaking performance of The Removalist, a much wider audience (double) for our WOA Awards and as usual, an excellent Zonta Supper.  

Publicity for our Women of Achievement Awards is always hard to get – a great pity, given the calibre of the women selected for recognition each year. This year the PP’s made four awards, one major and three of recognition : Moya and Dorothy O’Brien (the Pink Twins and the power behind SWARA, the Sunshine Welfare and Remedial Association),  Natasha Morton, (Co-ordinator of the green waste recycling centre and edible foods nursery, Northey Street City Farm), Josephine Tobias, (National co-ordinator Women at Work Australia and Principal, Women Re-entry to Work Association.) Patricia Friel (founder of the Hervey Bay Family Centre and award- winning social work trainer and educator).

Fortunately, I had to address a fund raising luncheon at Jupiter’s Casino the following Tuesday and was able to publicly acknowledge Josephine as one of our Zonta WOA recipients.  I think we should all remember to take advantage of those moments when we can  advocate for Zonta and promote the work we do. I had another unexpected opportunity when a telemarketer called to ask me for a donation to a Lions fundraising project. I told him about Zonta and the things we do. He had never heard of us, but he knew a lot by the time I had finished! 

Leneen Forde and Beverly Fitzgerald (our guest speaker last meeting) were featured experts in a recent ABC documentary about child abuse in institutions. Thank God for their leadership.

On a lighter note, the Trash and Treasure is upon us – I look forward to seeing all you Zonta Treasures amidst the trash

Dina 

PS. Save Whales. Collect the set!

INVITATIONS IN OUR MAIL:  

UNFEM Spring Walk 2003 – September and October. To support Women’s Peace and Security in the Pacific Region. Contact May Lamont: 3378 4663  

Women and new global leadership Summit 10th –11th October, Yungaba Conference Centre. Contact Elizabeth Elliott 38212103 

Qld Rural Women’s Network Fashion Parade Parliament House, 10th September 12.30. Contact Noela O’Donnell 3846 4418

Cystic Fibrosis Annual Ball and Gala Auction, Sat 4th October 2003, Contact Kath Jensen 33598000

Dina


FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE REPORT:  

Our big news is our appeal for help with the Trash and Treasure on September 6 at The Rivercity Centre, Settlement Rd., The Gap.  Lots of good items are coming in and we will need an equally good supply of help with sorting, pricing and selling.  

The venue at Rivercity Centre is excellent and the staff helpful so we're off to a good start!   Goods can be received as follows:

· The Rivercity Administrator, Jenny, will be there on Friday September 5 from 9 a.m. to 2.p.m . (please contact Jenny before leaving any items).  

· From 2 p.m. to 6 p.m. Lea Greenaway will be overseeing deliveries –  making this an even better time to drop off goods.  

· Other members of the Fund Raising Committee will also be at the Centre during the afternoon and will be working until 7.30 or 8 p.m., sorting and pricing.  Any help offered would be appreciated.
· Annette McFarland has offered her College utility for the pick up of largish items. We also have some other members with 4 WD's who will help if needed.
· ON THE DAY:  

· Morning Tea will be available for purchase, provided by Sally Watson who is donating the food and her services.  

· A Sausage Sizzle is being arranged and serviced by Collette Watson (and her generous husband) 

Part of our low charge for the day is an agreement to leave the place clean and tidy (including the BBQ's and kitchen) so a team of workers with their own gloves etc. will be needed.  More details at the Dinner Meeting. 

· NEXT UPCOMING EVENT:

· Zonta Gift Fair. November 2, 2003.  Same venue as last year.  (More details next newsletter). 

OTHER PROJECTS:

· Order forms will be available in October for: 

· Salmon/ Caviar (?) Sale
· Wine Sale (choice of 4 packs of 6: Red, White, Mixed or Sparkling)
· Cheese Sale 

These are 3 separate projects, more info soon. 

· The CHRISTMAS RAFFLE will be a truly gourmet affair masterminded by Annette McFarlane. 

· Annette will also be providing "Living Decorated Christmas Trees" for sale , more info soon also. 

Please support all our projects by physical help, offers of advice, and above all, MONEY !!
OUR SERVICE COMMITTEE NEEDS US.
GIFT FARE UPDATE:  

The year is whizzing by at an alarming rate and November 2 is closer than we like to think. The Gift Fair is one of our major fund-raisers for the year and will operate smoothly if everyone makes a contribution.

A list will circulate at the next meeting to allow everyone to nominate how they would like to help. Anyone unable to assist on the day can still help with distribution of flyers, donation of lunch or morning tea items or just a cash donation to salve the conscience!

There is still room for a couple more stalls, so if you know anyone who would be interested please phone Fran Morrison.

RECLAIMING THE NIGHT:  

 It's that time of the year again when community women come together  to form a Collective to organise the annual Reclaim the Night march, rally and festival. Reclaim the Night events are held across the world on the last Friday in October, women coming together in solidarity to demand an end to sexual violence against women throughout the world.

The Brisbane Reclaim the Night Collective meet at 6pm every Tuesday night at Women's House to organise events for Brisbane. The Collective is open to all women who are interested in being involved in organising this years event. Participation from services and community groups is welcomed.

Part of the RTN activities is the making of the RTN zine which includes a calendar of RTN events around Qld. If you are holding events in your local area please let us know so we can include you in our zine.

If you are interested in getting involved with RTN or would like more information about the collective or what you could do to support RTN please email Heidi at info@brissc.com.au or Ph. 3391 2573.


INTERNATIONAL SERVICE PROJECTS – 2003-2004:  

Zonta International Foundation is funding US$100,000 towards two projects in AFGHANISTAN. 

The Afghan Institute of Learning will develop a Women’s Learning Centre and health clinic for women and children in the community of Mir Bacha Kot which is a village 45 minutes outside Kabul. The main goals of this project are to provide quality education at all levels of learning, health education and basic health services to women and children, training on human rights and leadership, and skills and professional training.

These goals will be achieved through the Institutes Fast Track Education Program offering classes 

· Ranging from basic literacy to school certificate classes for 1,080 women.

· Extended workshops of 10 days for human rights and 15 days for leadership for 120 women.
· Teacher training seminars, workshops and in-service training for 90 women.
· Support 4 pre-school classes for about 80 children

· Provide basic health services and health education to women and children through clinics, reaching at least 500 women and children per month.
The AIL is an NGO founded to assist Afghan women and children.  It requires community participation for its projects to ensure sustainability and its long term goal is to operate all of their programs without outside  support.
With UNICEF, Zonta is funding a program to reduce the catastrophic death rates associated with pregnancy and childbirth – one of the key factors contributing to the mortality is neo-natal tetanus which is preventable through immunization.

The project will support 35,000 women of child bearing age in Kabul City and in 8 districts of Kabul province and the total project aims to reduce the incidence of MNT to less than 1 case per 1,000 live births in every district by 2005.

· These goals will be achieved by:

· Delivery of the Tetanus Toxoid vaccine in a manner most effective for protecting all women and new- borns against MNT.
· Provision of clean delivery services to all pregnant women.  This includes the provision of clean birthing kits and education of health staff and the public on safe birthing techniques

· Effective surveillance aimed at detecting and reacting to every case of MNT.

POSTSCRIPT
The Zonta/UNICEF Female Genital Circumcision  (FGC) Projects in Burkina Faso 1998-2002.

This project has been completed and in a statement from UNICEF Zonta International was thanked for its generous contribution to their program.

UNICEF trained provincial and resource persons in education and communication strategies to eliminate FGC and trained provincial leaders in supervisory and evaluation techniques and in gender development.  Our continued support enabled the expansion of initial activities to include mobile teams that monitored activities on the village level.  Village delegates were also trained by UNICEF and returned to their villages to organize training briefings, hold sensitization meetings in the villages, and denounce recalcitrant circumcisers and their accomplices. The service expanded to include all types of media from T-shirts to broadcast to spread the word against FGC.

An expanded strategy will be extended to East and Southern Africa as well as Ethiopia, Eritrea, Kenya, Somalia, Tanzania, Uganda and Zambia.

With Zonta’s  support, Burkina Fas’s fight against FGC has become a model for other countries in the region to successfully work to eliminate FGC.

REINCARNATION:  

1. In my next life, I'd like to come back as a bear.

2. When you're a bear, you get to hibernate. You do nothing but sleep for six months. I could deal 
with that. 
3. Before you hibernate, you're supposed to eat yourself stupid. I could deal with that, too.
4. When you're a girl bear, you birth your children (who are the size of walnuts) while you're sleeping and wake to partially grown, cute, cuddly cubs. I could definitely deal with that.
5. If you're a mama bear, everyone knows you mean business. You swat anyone who bothers your cubs. If your cubs get out of line, you swat them, too. I could deal with that.
6. If you're a bear, your mate EXPECTS you to wake up growling. He EXPECTS that you will have hairy legs and excess body fat.
Yup . . . gonna be a bear! 

WHAT HAVE YOU LEARNED TODAY?





I’ve learned that you should keep your words both soft and tender, because tomorrow you may have to eat them.�.��





APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com











DATES TO REMEMBER














Pat Avery’s thought for the month…….





It’s not hard to meet expenses, they’re everywhere


                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            .
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